
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Thursday 25th May 2017

7pm



Councillor Kurth, Chair of the Town Council, welcomed 
those present and introduced members of the Town 
Council present.

Also in attendance were:
Rob Harriman, Street Warden
Town Clerk, Paul Cranfield
Communications Officer/Deputy Clerk, 
Thomas Walker



AGENDA

■ 7.00 Welcome (Rebecca Kurth, Chair of CMK Town Council)

■ 7.10 Report on CMKTC’s Activities (Cllr Rebecca Kurth)

■ 7.20 Report on Planning Matters (Cllr Andrew Thomas, 

Chair of CMK Town Council Planning Committee)

■ 7.30 Report on Residents Forum (Cllr Hilarie Bowman)

■ 7.40 Open Discussion

Annual Parish Meeting closes at 8pm



WARDS & PARISHES IN MK

Milton Keynes Council 
(19 Wards – MKC Coucillors)

Parish/Town Councils
(47 Parishes - parish/town 

Councillors)

The way in which the wards within CMK are constructed and how these relate 

to the  Milton Keynes Council ward boundaries were explained using the 

illustrations on this and the following slide



CMK PARISH

CMK Town Council is divided into 3 wards, as shown.

There are two MKCouncil Borough wards which include part of the CMK parish area. 

These are CMK and Campbell Park & Old Woughton Wards. 

Pauline Wallis, Paul Williams and Sarah Bettely represent CMK Ward as MKCouncil

ward councillors, with Ric Brackenbury, Isobel McCall and Peter McDonald representing 

the Campbell Park and Old Woughton Ward.



COMMUNITY FACILITY PROJECT

■ Today:  3,000 residents

■ Future: 10,000 – 15,000 residents

■ S106 funds expiring in 2018

■ S106 site around Campbell Park

6

The Chair reminded those present of the Town Council’s plans to build a new 

community facility in Campbell Park in collaboration with The Parks Trust, noting 

the future need from growing population numbers



COMMUNITY FACILITY SITE
CAMPBELL PARK MASTERPLAN (04/00586/OUT)
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The history of the site to be developed within the Park was outlined, with reference to the 

Outline planning permission granted 10 years ago



INITIAL CONCEPT: CONSULTATION
FEB-MAR 2016 
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Websit
e

CMK Town Council has undertaken a number of consultations with regard to the scheme. 

This was the first, from which views were taken and amendments to the plan made



COMMUNITY FACILITY:
INITIAL & REVISED PROPOSALS
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Changes in the plans, resulting from feedback on the initial consultation exercise and 

discussions with Milton Keynes Council
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The location of the proposed community facility and café (the café to be managed by The 

Parks Trust) was shown (image 1 on the plan below)



Proposed Design
Layout
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This proposed design shows the café to the left below and the community facility 

to the right. The layout shown for the community facility is one of a number of 

options designed into the model to provide maximum flexibility



CAMPBELL PARK PAVILION
SECOND PUBLIC CONSULTATION
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84% of residents 
who responded 
supported the 
proposals

Following much work, a second consultation was launched at the end of 2016 to gauge 

residents’ reaction to the proposals, which would include an increase in precept



Below is an impression of how the building could look from the amphitheatre side. 

The community facility is in the foreground, with the café at the further end.



RESIDENTS PARKING PERMIT SCHEME
CAMPBELL PARK

The Town Council has also been involved with residents in the establishment of a Residents’ 

Parking Scheme for the housing to the side of Campbell Park. Subsequently residents’ parking has

become subject to a charge levied by MKCouncil, but the Town Council was instrumental in reducing

the charge from £50 to £25 per annum



MKC CONSULTATIONS
WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS & MEETINGS

The Town Council responds to consultations issued by MKCouncil. These can be complex 

responses, and a detailed response is being formulated to the Plan:MK consultation, 

expiring on 9 June, which document runs to in excess of 100 pages. It is important that the 

CMK Business Neighbourhood Plan is reflected in policy developed by MK Council



INTU PUBLIC INQUIRY

The Town Council has been involved in a public inquiry following its resistance to plans 

put forward by Intu. The Chair noted that it was ironic that the CMK Business 

Neighbourhood Plan, which received national awards and was adopted by MKCouncil

should be challenged so soon after adoption



TOWN COUNCIL VACANCY

Finally, the Chair noted that there is a vacancy for a councillor and encouraged those present to 

consider becoming involved. The closing date for applications is 20 June, and anyone 

interested was requested to contact the Clerk for further details



Councillor Andrew Thomas, Chair of Planning and 
vice Chair of the Town Council then spoke about the 
work of the Town Council’s planning committee.



PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Councillor Andy Thomas, the Chair of Planning, outlined the large number of planning applications 

the Town Council has considered in the past 12 months. He noted that every application receives 

due consideration and comments are registered with MKCouncil on all applications



HOW PARISH AND TOWN COUNCILS FIT INTO

THE PLANNING SYSTEM

The Chair of Planning noted that as all applications are seen by the Planning Committee 

and that there is a very short timescale for responses this does put considerable 

pressure on the planning committee. He advised that the deadline of 21 days can be 

extended for complex applications. The following two slides gave some more detail on 

the process



TWO TYPES OF PLANNING PERMISSION



MAIN TYPES OF PLANNING DECISIONS



Councillor Hilarie Bowman then spoke on other ways 
in which the Town Council seeks to engage with its 
residents



RESIDENTS’ FORUM

Councillor Bowman talked about the Residents’ Forum, which has been held on a 

quarterly basis for a few years now. The forum seeks to engage with members of 

neighbourhood groups within CMK and Campbell Park to enable the sharing of 

information with the representatives present, and also as a vehicle to understand 

their concerns. The opportunity to share information and ideas between residents 

from differing parts of the parish is felt to be valuable. If you would like to attend, 

contact the Clerk



STREET WARDEN

Councillor Bowman also discussed the work of the Street Warden (Rob Harriman) and the joint 

initiatives the Town Council is involved in, including the ‘Love where you live’ cleanup exercise



AGENDA

■ 7.00 Welcome (Rebecca Kurth, Chair of CMK Town Council)

■ 7.10 Report on CMKTC’s Activities (Cllr Rebecca Kurth)

■ 7.20 Report on Planning Matters (Cllr Andrew Thomas,  

Chair of CMK Town Council Planning Committee)

■ 7.30 Report on Residents Forum (Cllr Hilarie Bowman)

■ 7.40 Open Discussion

Annual Parish Meeting closes at 8pm

The meeting closed with an open questions session.


